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Heads of Departments of Mathematical Sciences in the UK



Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on Thursday 15 April 2010 at University of Birmingham Conference Centre at 5.30 pm.

1. Apologies:

Apologies were received from: Cathy Hobbs, Tony Wickstead, Charles Taylor, Duncan Lawson.
2. Minutes of Previous Meeting:

The minutes of the meeting held on 2nd April 2009 were agreed as a true and fair record.

3. Matters Arising

Code of Practice Award – Jeremy asked HoDs to think about becoming supporters..
4. The Chairman’s Report was tabled (and is available on the HoDoMS website)
Amongst other issues from his report, the Chair commented on:

(i) Future cost-cutting  of departments 

(ii) The importance of engaging with STEM

(iii) Consultations that involved HoDoMS such as HEA cuts, Use of Maths A-level.

(iv) QR funding

5. The Treasurer’s report was tabled (and is available on the HoDoMS website)
HoDoMS finished with a small financial loss in line with expectations. Questions about the finances of the 2009 conference were fielded by the Chair as the Treasurer was unable to get to Birmingham due to flight cancellations. The Teasurer is willing to stand for another year. He was elected unopposed. 
To elect officers
All members of the committee remain for next year. The Treasurer was  elected nem con.  The Officers for 2010/2011 are thus:

Chair


Prof Jeremy Levesley (Leicester)

retiring 2011
Vice-chair

Mr Tony Mann (Greenwich)


retiring 2011
Secretary

Dr Alison Hooper 





(University of the West of England)
retiring 2011
Treasurer

Prof Anthony Wickstead 





(Queen’s University Belfast)

retiring 2011
Past Chair

Prof Andrew Osbaldestin (Portsmouth)
retiring 2011
 The Committee members for 2010/2011 are thus:

Dr Pargat Calay (London Met)




retiring 2011
Prof Dugald Duncan (Heriot-Watt)




retiring 2011
Mr Derek Goldrei (Open Univ)




retiring 2011
Dr Cathy Hobbs (Oxford Brookes)




retiring 2011

Dr Toby O’Neil (Open Univ)





retiring 2011 
Prof Charles Taylor (Leeds)





retiring 2011
6. Co-opted members of the committee cover the professional bodiles IMA, LMS, RSS, ORSoc and MSOR.  
The co-opted members are currently
Prof Nigel Steele (IMA)

Prof Jeff Griffiths (OR Society)

Prof Duncan Lawson (MSOR)

We need to co-opt members from LMS and RSS. The Chair will look into this.

The Edinburgh Maths Society(EMS) has indicated that it would like to be involved with HoDoMS. EMS is currently represented by committee Dugald Duncan (Herriot-Watt). The number of co-opted members will be reviewed from time to time to ensure that all the professional bodies have representation on the HoDoMS committee. 

9.
Any Other Business
The MathsHead mailing list requires a transparent updating process that occurs annually. Also access and ownership of the HoDoMS website is also unclear. The committee will review both the website and updating issues of the mailing list. 
The meeting closed at 6.00 pm.
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